
WAC 182-16-2080  Who can appeal or represent a party in a brief 
adjudicative proceeding?  (1) The appellant may act as their own rep-
resentative or may choose to be represented by another person, except 
that employees of the health care authority (HCA) or HCA's authorized 
agents may not represent an appellant, unless approved by a presiding 
officer or review officer.

(2) If the appellant is represented by a person who is not an at-
torney admitted to practice in Washington state, the representative 
must provide the presiding officer and other parties with the repre-
sentative's name, address, and telephone number. In cases involving 
confidential information, the nonattorney representative must provide 
the PEBB appeals unit and other parties with a signed, written consent 
permitting release to the nonattorney representative of the appel-
lant's health information protected by state or federal law.

(3) An attorney admitted to practice law in Washington state rep-
resenting the appellant must file a written notice of appearance con-
taining the attorney's name, address, and telephone number with the 
presiding officer's office and serve all parties with the notice. In 
cases involving confidential information, the attorney must provide 
the PEBB appeals unit and other parties with a signed, written consent 
permitting release to the attorney of the appellant's health informa-
tion protected by state or federal law. If the appellant's attorney 
representative no longer represents the appellant, then the attorney 
must file a written notice of withdrawal of representation with the 
presiding officer or review officer or officers' office and serve all 
parties with the notice.
[Statutory Authority: RCW 41.05.021, 41.05.160, and PEBB policy reso-
lutions. WSR 19-17-073 (Admin #2019-01), § 182-16-2080, filed 8/20/19, 
effective 1/1/20. Statutory Authority: RCW 41.05.021 and 41.05.160. 
WSR 18-22-033 (Admin #2018-03), § 182-16-2080, filed 10/29/18, effec-
tive 1/1/19.]
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